
13-MAY-1999

ADZ - PAD

INDUSTRIAL

DANGER         POISON

IRRITATING TO EYES

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING!

REGISTRATION NUMBER 25886

PEST CONTROL PRODUCT ACT

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

GUARANTEE: 
Sodium Fluoride    52.2%

THIS PRODUCT IS NOT TO BE USED ON CHILDREN’S PLAYGROUND
EQUIPMENT, HORTICULTURAL LUMBER (INCLUDING GREEN HOUSES),
PICNIC TABLES OR OTHER PRODUCTS WITH FOOD CONTACT SURFACE
AREAS.

NET CONTENTS:
MINIMUM WEIGHT: 11.34 kg

MANUFACTURED FOR:
Timber Specialties, Ltd.

980 Ellicott Street
Buffalo, NY 14209

NOTICE TO USER:

This control product is to be used only in accordance with the
directions on this label.  It is an offence under the Pest
Control Products Act to use a control product under unsafe
conditions.

PRECAUTIONS

PMRAUSER
05-JUN-2002. Notification of Agent Change of Address received. See below for new Agent address. 

PMRAUSER
Canadian Agent:
Timber Specialities Co. 
35 Crawford Crescent
PO Box 520
Campbellville, ON L0P 1B0

PMRAUSER



FOR EXTERIOR USE ONLY!

NOT FOR USE IN DWELLINGS.

Contains hazardous product between the layers of cardboard. 
Do not tear off the paper.

May be fatal if swallowed. Do not breathe vapors. Do not get
in eyes, on skin, or on clothing. Avoid breathing dust. Wear
chemical resistant gloves, long-sleeved shirts and long pants,
and protective eyewear when handling or applying the product.

Applicators must not eat, drink, or use tobacco products
during those parts of the application process that may expose
them to the wood treatment formulation.

Wash thoroughly after skin contact, and before eating,
drinking, use of tobacco products, or using restroom. Remove
contaminated clothing and wash affected area with soap and
water.

Do not apply this product to interior of domestic dwellings or
farm buildings. Do not apply to logs for the construction of
log homes. Do not apply this product where it may become a
component of food, drinking water supplies, or animal feeds.
Provide mechanical protection to above ground portions of the
treatment formulation or of pole groundline bandages where
contact by persons, pets or farm animals may occur.

This product is toxic to fish and wildlife. Do not contaminate
water by cleaning of equipment or disposal of wastes.

FIRST AID

For skin contact wash thoroughly with soap and water. Remove
contaminated clothing and wash separately from other laundry.
For eyes, flush with plenty of water for five minutes and seek
medical attention. If swallowed give soluble calcium in any
form (i.e. milk) and seek medical attention.

DIRECTIONS FOR USE

ADZ-PAD extends the service life of treated railroad ties and
other structural timbers for three to five years by
penetrating into the wood and providing effective protection
against decay producing fungi (such as brown and white rot).

ADZ-PAD is to be placed in the adzed portion of the railroad



tie by hand or by machine. Pad (treated areas) should be
completely covered by tie plate. Pad should be directly
exposed to rain.

DISPOSAL

Completely empty bag, Follow provincial instruction any
required additional cleaning of the container prior to
disposal. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.
Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements. Do not contaminate water bodies with pads or
empty bags. For information on the disposal of unused,
unwanted product and the cleanup of spills, contact the
regional office of Environmental Protection, Environment
Canada.

NOTICE TO BUYER

Sellers guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and, subject thereto, the buyer assumes the risk to
persons or property arising from the use or handling of this
product and accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest
Management Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching
for label information.  This service and this information do
not replace the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not
provide any guarantee or assurance that the information
obtained through this service is accurate, current or correct,
and is therefore not liable for any loss resulting, directly
or indirectly, from reliance upon this service.
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